Bismarck Figure Skating Club Board Meeting
Monday, June 10th at 5:30PM
VFW Curling Room

Members Present: Jeremy Smith, Missy Seifert, Maria Dwyer, Amy Steiner, Maria Neset, Gretchen Masset, Kirstin Wilhelm, Becky Gallion, Whitney Deterding, Courtney Meier, Jessica Hoerer, Kendra Steiner, Katie Aitchson, Brooklyn Gallion, Caryn Iverson, Stephanie Kopseng, Beth Deeter, Kyle Debertin, Heidi Smith, Rachel Hust, Ethnie Zahn, Emily Zahn

1. Meeting was called to order by Maria Neset at 5:33pm

2. Approval of the May Minutes
a. Motion made by Amy Steiner to approve the May Minutes. Motion seconded by Maria Dwyer. Motion Carries. 

3.  Approval of Aprils Treasurer report.
a. Motion made by Maria Dwyer to approve the treasurers report. Motion seconded by Gretchen Masset. Motion Carries

4. Synchro Director Report; see report.

5. LTS/Advanced Director Report; see report.

6. Becky was able to talk to about her award that she was awarded, earlier this Spring, President’s award of excellence for Synchro this year. The club expressed their gratitude for her dedication and being recognized for all her hard work, it does not go unnoticed.

7. Presented the changes on the bylaws. Maria Neset made a motion to approve the bylaws that are drafted currently, that would go into effect June 11 of 2024. Motion seconded by Gretchen Masset. Motion carries.

8. Election Results; Kirstin Wilhelm was elected at president, Rachel Hust was elected as a member at large, Jesse Armstrong was elected as a member at large. Kirstin Wilhelm nominated Whitney Deterding for the role of Secretary, she accepted the nomination & was voted into the position.

9. Motion to approve the 2024-2025 budget was made by Maria Dwyer, Gretchen Masset seconded & motion carried. 

10. Member in Good Standing Policy was presented, board decided to take more time to review the policy.

11. Whitney Deterding gave an update on the Operations Manual, she is in the final stretch and most items are ready for review. Competition section still needs to be reviewed and she will plan to meet with Becky & Emily to go over those sections.

12. Maria expressed her gratitude for all the hard work the board has done since last August. She thanked Maria Dwyer for her time on the board & Amy Steiner she thanked her for her time on the board as well & wish the board well. 


Annual meeting was adjourned at 6:29PM

Next meeting will be Thursday, August 15th, VFW Curling room at 5:30PM









Next Meeting: Monday, June 10 at 5:30PM

Meeting adjourned at 6:41pm




